  HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 10 October 2011
Kendricks Close, Hartshorne.
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), P Murray, A Jones, N Jenkinson, I Harper, P Smith (left the meeting at 8.10 at Item 97/11), C Dobson, D Jenkinson, P Redfern and Mrs S Murray.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Councillors Mrs J Burley, Mrs J Slawson, Mrs M Mycock D Tagg and District Councillor Dunn.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, District Councillor P Wilkins and Mr Brearley.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Mr Brealey was very pleased to report that after a lengthy campaign the lamp post on Manchester Lane had finally been cleared of all weeds etc. He was also pleased with the prompt action of DCC in clearing the weeds from the pavement on Manchester Lane.
2. Councillor Murray explained that currently the County Council is undergoing a major restructure due to the Governments review of Local Government finance.

3. District Wilkins explained that the District Council will not collect of cardboard in the Brown bin collection.

4. Councillor Murray reported that the new combined Area and Safer Neighbourhood meetings will start in January for a12 month trial period.

	
	

	93/11
	MINUTES OF THE Ordinary Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting held on 12 September.
Amend 85/11/2 to read ’It was reported that one barrier had been placed at one end of restricted byeway 30.’
The minutes were amended and approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
None

	
	

	94/11
	POLICE MATTERS

1. Councillor Smith reported that training in the use of the speed guns had been carried out with 5 members of the public present. It was hoped that they would be in use during October. The speed guns will be booked again for next spring.
2. Councillor Dobson asked why the police had failed to attend recent meetings.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact Swadlincote Police station.

3. Councillor Smith said that he had been in contact with the Aviation Police who expressed an interest in attending a Parish Council meeting.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact Aviation Police.
	
	

	95/11
	MATTERS ARISING
1. The Clerk presented a monthly update on all outstanding matters; this is attached to the minutes.
2. Councillor Smith reported that the plans for next year’s Village Fete are progressing well and a date of 4 June 2012 had been agreed.  The landowner opposite the Rodney had agreed that the field can be used.

3. Councillors agreed that they would make a donation towards the Fete.

4. Item 88/11/3 – It was agreed that the Chairman should hold a site meeting with DSK to discuss the work carried out on the slide at Goseley recreation ground.

RESOLVED Clerk to arrange a site meeting.

5. Councillor Murray asked if the safety surface had been repaired.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.


	
	

	96/11
	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Councillor Murray asked if the trees on the footpath at the rear of Kendricks Close could be trimmed. The Chairman said that he had cleared several areas of the footpath but he said he trim some of the higher branches. 

2. The Parish Council was pleased that the new estate off Repton Road had been named Adams Close after the late Parish Councillor Derek Adams.

3. Councillor Murray asked if a street sign could be erected at South Lodge Mews.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.

4. Councillors asked when the steps at Repton Brook would be replaced.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact DCC.
5. The Clerk reported that N Dawson had quoted £172.00 to repair the seat on Woodville Road.

RESOLVED that the work to be carried out as soon as possible. Clerk to contact N Dawson.  

6. Councillor Dobson reported several potholes along Dunnsmoor Lane.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact DCC.

7. Councillor Murray reported that extensive resurfacing had been carried out on Goseley Estate.

	
	

	97/11
	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

1. Councillor N Jenkinson reported that again there had been over 500 ‘hits’ on the website in September.
2. Councillor N Jenkinson reported that Hartshorne CC had advertised their Firework display on the site.

	
	

	98/11
	REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
Councillor D Jenkinson reported that Ray Fairbrother had been named as the temporary Chairman of Hartshorne Charities.

	
	

	99/11


	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS
1. Councillor Murray reported that the swings at Goseley recreation ground were in a poor state of repair.

RESOLVED that the Recreation sub-committee meet on 3 November at 4.30 at the Goseley Community Centre. It was also agreed that the sub-committee visit Goseley recreation ground at 4.00pm.

2. Councillors asked for an update on the Japanese Knotweed at Salisbury Drive.

RESOLVED Clerk contact H Heath.


	
	

	100/11
	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No: 9 2011 0775 
The crown reduction of an Oak Tree covered by South Derbyshire District Council Tree Preservation Order Number 33 at  Wolsey Cottage, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne, Swadlincote.

RESOLVED: The Parish Council had no objections to the above planning application.
· Reg No: 9 2011 0784 
The creation of loft conversion and roof extension with external alterations and replacement  garage at 105 Ticknall Road, Hartshorne, Swadlincote.

RESOLVED: The Parish Council had no objections to the above planning application.

· Reg No: 9 2011 0791 
Application for extension of time limit of planning permission 9/2008/1011/FH for implementation for the erection of extensions at  Pinfold Cottage Manchester Lane, Hartshorne, Swadlincote.
 RESOLVED: The Parish Council had no objections to the above planning application
Granting of  Planning  Application

None

Refusal of  Planning  Application

None

Withdrawal of  Planning  Application
None

	 
	

	101/11
	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Approved payments for October
Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - October

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

40.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - October

514.40
G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

SDDC

Sportsmobile 2011

1080.00

E-on

Supply at Goseley Recreation Ground

14.49

1. Report from Audit Commission on 2010/11 Annual Accounts

External Auditor’s Certificate and Options on the basis of the Audit Commissions review of the Financial Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2011. In their opinion the information in the Annual Return was in accordance with proper practices and no matters had come to their attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met.

RESOLVED that in the Audit Commissions report be noted.
2. Payment from Woodville FC - £65.00.
Noted

3. Increase in National Minimum Wage to £6.08 wef 1 October. (Currently £5.93)
RESOLVED that the Lenghtsmans wages are increased to £6.58 per hour wef 1 October 2011.

	
	

	102/11
	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· NALC – How to respond  to planning applications
· Councillors Jones and Smith to attend
· SDDC – Garden Tree Give away

· CAB – CAB AGM 20 October

· SDDC – Statistics for Sportsmobile 2011
· Councillors noted tthe attendance records
· DCC – Cultavation Licence Application
· RESOLVED Clerk to write to DCC expressing concerns about the access to no.9
· DCC – Young Achieves Awards 2011

· SDDC – Notice of no cardboard collection in brown bins from mid October

· SDDC - SDDC promotes the Warmstreets energy efficiency scheme
· DCC – Location of grit bins
· SDDC – Village Games
· SDDC – Health and Wellbeing in SDDC.
· DCC – Local Transport Plan
· Planning Resolved Ltd -  Localism Bill and Planning issues
DALC Circulars

· Circular No.44 –  General
· Circular No.45 – General
· Circular No.46 –  General
· Circular No.47 –  General
· Circular No.48 –  General
· Circular No.49 –  General

	
	

	92/11
	Date of Next Meeting

Monday 14 November 2011 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne.
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
	
	


PAGE  
3

